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November 2024 Update 
 
Gree%ngs from Vanuatu, 
 
November was a month of full of fair wells and fellowship. We just returned to the states to 
prepare for deputa%on in 2025! We will share more updates in the near future 😊.  
 
In November we enjoyed being with our brothers and sisters in worship services, %mes of 
fellowship, and celebra%ng all God has done and con%nues to do here in Vanuatu. We were able 
to minister at Apostolic Chris%an Tabernacle, Silimauri UPC, Faith Tabernacle of Pango, and All 
Na%ons UPC. The joy of the Lord filled our hearts as we sang, danced, preached, worshiped, and 
prayed together. The spirit of discipleship has taken root in the hearts of the churches here and 
as we visited these congrega%ons, they were excited to share about ongoing Bible teaching, 
lives changing, and new disciples growing in Christ. Our NiVanuatu family are reaching the world 
through discipleship, with the people of Vanuatu, Indonesia, Philippines, Fiji, China, and other 
island na%ons studying God’s word together.  
 
Our Bible school students finished the year strong with many of them engaged in local ministry 
and applying what they are learning in the classroom to their daily lives and communi%es. The 
school year finished on America’s Thanksgiving Day and we had a lively celebra%on dinner. We 
spent %me sharing a “mostly” tradi%onal American style Thanksgiving meal (chicken not turkey), 
which was a first for our students and na%onal teachers. Then we had a good %me of everyone 
giving thanks and sharing tes%monies. Our students have shared so many local foods and 
experiences with us, so we were happy to have a fun opportunity to share one of our holidays 
with them to celebrate the end of the year.  
 
The Southern Vanuatu District invited our family to a special farewell kaikai during their district 
conference. There was laughter, tears, excitement for the future, and a %me of looking up to the 
hope we have of eternity together with Jesus. The atmosphere of hope and excitement fills the 
churches of Vanuatu as we work together to shine the light of Jesus, make disciples, and take 
%me to talk about eternity and the hope we share. Tears flow from our eyes as we enter a %me 
of separa%on, but our hearts are full because in the body of Christ there is no “Goodbye,” only 
“See you later.” 
 
Thank you for con%nuing this journey with us as we all work together in God’s kingdom. This is 
our final monthly update from Vanuatu as our two plus years in this country has come to an 



end. But as we depu%ze in 2025, we hope to see some of you in person and swap tes%monies of 
what God is doing! Follow us on our “Lugo Missions Journey” Facebook page so you will know if 
there is a van full of Lugo’s in a city near you😊! 
 
Blessings in Jesus name 
 
~The Lugo 5 
 
 

    
Together with our brothers and sisters at Apostolic Chris%an Tabernacle 
 

      
Worship and fare wells at Silimauri UPC  
 
  



    
Worship service at Pango Faith Tabernacle 
 

  Final Sunday service in Vanuatu with All Na%ons UPC 
 

“American” Thanksgiving Dinner with the GATS Bible school teachers and students. At the 
dinner they presented us island style Christmas ou\its. We love and will miss our students ❤ 


